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service here and how much I benefited 
from knowing him. I lack the elo-
quence. I do not think he is replace-
able. We would all do well to keep his 
example in our minds as we serve our 
constituents and country and convic-
tions. We could not have a better role 
model. 

I have every expectation we will re-
main good friends long after we have 
both ended our Senate careers. But I 
will miss him every day. And I will try 
harder to become half the public serv-
ant he is. Because his friendship is an 
honor and honors come with respon-
sibilities. 

God bless my friend RUSS FEINGOLD. 
Mr. President, I suggest the absence 

of a quorum. 
The PRESIDING OFFICER. The 

clerk will call the roll. 
The legislative clerk proceeded to 

call the roll. 
Mr. BROWN of Ohio. Mr. President, I 

ask unanimous consent that the order 
for the quorum call be rescinded. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. Without 
objection, it is so ordered. 

Mr. BROWN of Ohio. Mr. President, I 
want to speak as in morning business 
for up to 10 minutes. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The Sen-
ator has that right. 

f 

HEALTH CARE REFORM 

Mr. BROWN of Ohio. Mr. President, I 
spent a lot of time, as my colleagues 
have, traveling our States during the 
elections, to be sure, but also since. I 
hear a lot of discussion from regular 
people—not from people running for of-
fice per se but regular people—about 
what this new health care law has 
meant to them. I meet 22-year-olds who 
are now on their parents’ health insur-
ance plan. If you are 22 in this country 
today, your chances of finding a job 
with decent health care are not real 
high in most places in our country, and 
they now celebrate the fact that they 
can be on their parents’ health insur-
ance automatically. That is a big vic-
tory for consumers and a big victory 
for those families. 

I also talk to people who have chil-
dren who have preexisting conditions 
and could not get insurance as a result. 
The law now is, an insurance company 
cannot deny insurance to a family with 
a child with preexisting conditions. We 
also know now that someone who is 
sick and their health care is very ex-
pensive, that they cannot be thrown off 
their insurance because it costs the in-
surance company too much money. 

We know now, and I hear from small 
businesses who almost all want to in-
sure their employees but simply cannot 
because of the high costs, they now are 
getting a 30-percent tax credit to be 
able to insure their employees, some-
thing, as I said, they wanted to do 
whether they live in Conneaut in 
northeast Ohio or Middletown and 

Hamilton in southwest Ohio. I see that 
all over my State—in Bowling Green, 
in Toledo, in Zanesville and 
Chillacothe and Columbus and Bellaire. 
We are also seeing that so many senior 
citizens are getting hit hard by high 
drug prices. 

We have begun. As one of the leaders 
in that effort on the HELP Committee, 
Senator BENNET, the Presiding Officer, 
knows that we have been helpful in 
now beginning to close that doughnut 
hole that seniors fall into. After they 
have had $2,000 of drug costs, they are 
still paying the premium every month, 
but they do not get any coverage until 
their costs go above $5,000. That is sort 
of a cruel bargain that this Congress, 
for reasons I did not exactly under-
stand—I opposed it back then—passed 
the drug benefit and inflicted that on 
seniors. We are beginning to fix that. 

We know all that. Those are citizens 
I talk to about that. Put that aside for 
a minute, unfortunately, and look at so 
many elected officials in a State, con-
servative elected officials, mostly Re-
publicans, who are saying we should re-
peal the health care law and we should 
bring back preexisting condition, take 
23-year-olds, home from college or 
home from the service or whatever, and 
if they do not have TRICARE, throw 
them off their parents’ health care 
plan, take away the tax cuts to small 
businesses. That is what they want to 
do and repeal this health care plan. 

My only question is, I guess I am 
waiting for the first Republican elected 
official—whether he is an attorney gen-
eral in Ohio or elsewhere or whether he 
is a Congressman or she is a Congress-
man or a Senator—I am waiting for the 
first one who says: I want to repeal this 
plan. Take away these consumer pro-
tections; I want to repeal this plan and 
take away health insurance for people 
who are in high risk pools who are get-
ting insurance now and people down 
the road who are going to get covered 
with health insurance, the 50 million 
Americans who do not have it and the 
tens of millions of Americans who are 
underinsured. I want to hear one of 
those elected officials, who is saying 
repeal the health care plan, say they 
are not going to take their government 
health insurance. I cannot believe the 
number of elected officials, mostly Re-
publicans, who have been the benefici-
aries of government-sponsored health 
insurance—taxpayer-financed health 
insurance for 10 years, 20 years, 30 
years—who are saying: No, I want to 
repeal health insurance for millions of 
Americans who are about to receive it. 
Some of them are already getting it; 
all of them getting better consumer 
protections. 

They will keep their plan, paid for by 
taxpayers. They want to deny it to oth-
ers. I am waiting for one of my col-
leagues—and Republicans around the 
State and around the country who are 
calling for this health care law to be 

repealed—to step up and say: Oh, I am 
not going to take government insur-
ance either. I am still waiting for that 
day. 

I yield the floor. 
The PRESIDING OFFICER. The Sen-

ator from Florida. 
f 

HOME BUYER TAX CREDIT 

Mr. NELSON of Florida. Mr. Presi-
dent, if we want to revive our economy, 
one thing we can do is to bring back 
and extend the home buyer tax credit 
we enacted earlier this year. It was for 
a limited time. It has expired, but it 
was hugely successful. 

It is an $8,000 tax credit for qualified 
first-time home buyers and a $6,500 tax 
credit for repeat, move-up home buy-
ers. And this tax credit that we passed 
that was law was largely responsible 
for many of the homes that were pur-
chased in States like mine, Florida, 
where the housing market has gone 
kaput. The mortgages were inflated 
when the housing bubble burst, the 
property values dropped and you see a 
number of our States that have been 
hit so hard, albeit, the entire Nation 
has been hit hard by the housing bub-
ble bursting. 

Well, we tried this home buyer tax 
credit, and it worked. It was popular in 
other States, like California, like in 
Texas. Texas had a more stable housing 
market, but folks recognized that a 
good housing market provides a lot of 
ancillary benefits for the economy. It 
creates jobs. It generates consumer 
spending. The studies have shown, 
looking back on this tax credit we gave 
for housing, it was in the first quarter 
of this year, it led to a 6-percent in-
crease in all home sales, and it led to a 
whopping 42-percent increase in the 
sale of new homes. 

Now by contrast, when that credit 
expired, the home sales plummeted. 
Well, what does it mean in real terms 
to real people and real families? It 
means jobs. It means jobs selling 
houses, jobs constructing houses, jobs 
financing houses—anything associated 
with a person having one of their most 
important assets, their home. And then 
it means a lot of jobs about making all 
the things that go inside a house. And 
that’s the kind of boost we need again. 

We need again to get this economy 
moving. Now, since it has been shown 
to work because it generates home 
sales and purchases—in States where 
the real estate industry is a large part 
of the economy, in States where hous-
ing values have dropped, where many 
homes are underwater in the value of 
their fair market value now compared 
to the face amount of their mortgage 
in many communities that are dis-
tressed by foreclosures—and what com-
munity has not been hit by that?— 
what it does is it turns that around and 
boosts the home sales. That is a part of 
economic recovery. Now, there are 
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those who are out there who are going 
to say: Well, it is too expensive. That it 
doesn’t yield good results in certain 
parts of the country that were not hit 
with the housing crisis like the rest of 
us were. And some people will claim: 
Well, we’re coming out of the reces-
sion—by their estimation—and it 
would be better to target our efforts 
elsewhere. 

Mr. President, the recession’s not 
over for many, many Americans. And if 
something has proven it works, why 
don’t we reinstitute it? It was Presi-
dent Franklin Roosevelt who said, dur-
ing another time of economic peril, the 
Great Depression, he said: 

Only a foolish optimist can deny the dark 
realities of the moment. 

Mr. President, do we not have the 
‘‘dark realities of the moment’’ of 
what’s happening in the State of the 
Presiding Officer right now, in my 
State, and many others? Indeed, these 
are dark economic times, and most 
every American knows it. Just look to 
the elections. In almost every exit poll 
after the election, 60 percent of the 
voters said the economy was the most 
important issue facing the Nation— 
that they were concerned about as they 
walked into that polling place. Forty 
percent of those same voters said their 
families are worse off financially than 
they were just a few years ago. And 33 
percent of them said that someone in 
their household had lost a job recently. 
Is that not the ‘‘dark realities of the 
moment’’? 

So let’s take something that worked. 
And despite the fact that it’s costly, 
let’s find an offset. Let’s find another 
source of revenue to pay for approxi-
mately the $15 to $20 billion that the 
home buyer tax credit cost before that 
boosted the sales of homes and started 
to revive the housing industry and, 
therefore, revive the fair market val-
ues of people’s homes. Let’s move to 
quickly bring back this home buyer tax 
credit. It’s worked before, and it will 
work again. 

Mr. President, if I may be recognized 
again, since no one is waiting to speak. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The Sen-
ator from Florida is recognized. 

f 

DISCLOSURE OF CLASSIFIED 
CABLES 

Mr. NELSON of Florida. Mr. Presi-
dent, America’s secrets are not what 
are at risk with the exposure of thou-
sands and thousands of documents of 
classified cables. America’s friends and 
allies are at risk and, therefore, Amer-
ica’s national security is at risk. 

When classified cables identify cer-
tain people who have helped us from 
around the world as we advance the in-
terests of the free world, defend our na-
tional security, and the safety of all 
humankind—when those people are ex-
posed, there are a lot of bad people out 
there who want to get rid of those kind 

of people. When sources of informa-
tion—I will dress it up and tell you ex-
actly what it is; it is called intel-
ligence—when sources of intelligence 
are betrayed by being made public, by 
the disclosure, indiscriminately, of 
thousands and thousands of cables that 
were marked ‘‘Top Secret’’ or marked 
‘‘Secret,’’ then what we have done is 
we have started to shackle our arms 
behind ourselves in our ability to de-
fend ourselves. 

Why do I say that? Well, look at all 
the recent attempts at a terrorist act. 
We were able to avert the terrorist 
striking because we got the informa-
tion that he was going to strike before 
he struck. Where did that source of in-
formation come? Often that source of 
information comes from far corners of 
the globe because we have a relation-
ship with people who are giving us in-
formation that we then track down and 
find that, in fact, it is true and stop the 
terrorist from doing their dastardly 
deed upon innocent humans. 

Since 2001 and the September 11th 
bombings and the September 11th 
crashes of the airliners, over and over 
again the newspapers of this country 
have chronicled terrorist plots that 
have been thwarted for the reasons I 
have just said. Now along comes some-
one who, for whatever reasons of being 
a misfit, wants to disgorge thousands 
of classified cables that start to betray 
our sources of information to protect 
ourselves and protect others—not even 
necessarily our allies—but other inno-
cent victims in other countries with 
whom we may not even have a rela-
tionship. 

This is the height of dishonoring our 
country and our people and all human-
kind, and it is the height of traitorous 
activity. It has to stop. We cannot con-
tinue to thwart these terrorist acts if 
we do not have reliable sources of in-
formation in order to disrupt the ter-
rorist plots. Do you know what? The 
newspapers have chronicled, since the 
attempt, for example, of blowing up 
FedEx and UPS—and, by the way, 
those packages also were carried on 
commercial airliners with passengers 
on them—you know what the news-
papers have chronicled? They have 
pointed out how the terrorist organiza-
tions are crowing about how little it 
costs them and how they will find an-
other way in order to do this. As the 
newspapers reported, we found out and 
stopped that plot by long-distance 
sources of information that came to us. 
To betray those sources, to now put 
their lives in jeopardy by the indis-
criminate turning over to an organiza-
tion called WikiLeaks that suddenly 
puts all of this up on the Web, is the 
height of irresponsibility, an act 
against humanity, and it has to be 
stopped. 

Mr. President, I yield the floor. 
The PRESIDING OFFICER. The Sen-

ator from Pennsylvania. 

TAX POLICY 
Mr. CASEY. Mr. President, I rise 

today to speak about our economy and 
some of the debates and discussions we 
are engaged in now about tax policy as 
well as to emphasize the need to be 
guided during these debates by the two 
essential priorities on which we must 
focus. Obviously, those priorities are 
job creation and continuing economic 
growth, continuing our recovery. We 
also must make sure that in the proc-
ess of doing that, we don’t take steps 
that will increase long-term deficits. 
So while we debate these many tax 
issues, I think it is critically impor-
tant that we don’t forget about provi-
sions that both combat poverty and as-
sist those who fall in the lower income 
brackets. 

Last month, the Nation added over 
150,000 jobs, which is strong evidence 
that we are slowly recovering from the 
devastating impacts of the recent re-
cession. But we are certainly not out of 
the woods yet, and the Senate must 
continue to pass legislation that will 
spur economic growth as well as to 
focus on ways we can extend certain 
tax provisions that are set to expire 
this year. 

The debate, unfortunately, has large-
ly focused only on whether to extend 
the current income tax rates. I am 100 
percent in favor of extending income 
tax rates for middle and lower income 
tax brackets. Now is not the time to 
raise taxes on those middle-income 
families who are still recovering from 
the recession. Plus, the more money we 
put in the pockets of those middle-in-
come families means more money is 
being pumped into the economy 
through the purchase of goods and 
services. That is for sure, and I think 
we will even have consensus on that 
point alone. 

Even as our recovery is slow, there 
have been a number of bright spots. 
One bright spot in the recovery is the 
rate of private sector hiring. In fact, 
according to the figures released by the 
Bureau of Labor Statistics, more pri-
vate sector jobs have been created in 
2010 when compared to the entire 8 
years under President Bush. Private 
sector jobs decreased by 673,000 in the 8 
years of President Bush’s Presidency— 
a decrease of 673,000 private sector jobs. 
The increase I speak of occurred within 
this calendar year of 2010—an increase 
of 874,000 private sector jobs in 2010, 
and the year, of course, is not over yet. 

The tax cuts for upper income folks 
implemented by President Bush had 
limited impact on jobs in those years, 
and the income tax breaks for upper in-
come folks added hundreds of billions 
to our deficit. However, due to the cur-
rent condition of the economy and to 
take every step necessary that we must 
take to continue the recovery, I believe 
it is imperative that we maintain cer-
tainty. That is what economists have 
talked to many of us about—to take 
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